Appendix A

The History Behind This Legacy Scholarship

The **Genie Fuhrman Legacy Music Scholarship** was established in 2022 in the memory of and in honor of Genie Fuhrman. Mrs. Fuhrman was a member of Our Saviour's Lutheran Church (OSLC) for 38 years (March 1982-March 2020). Genie was involved at OSLC as the organist, pianist, senior and youth choir director, special program director and was a highly valued member of the OSLC staff.

Genie played and sang weekly at both the early traditional service as well as the late contemporary service. She also was involved in costume creation, writing, producing, and executing church seasonal programs. The annual Christmas Cantata was always anticipated and enjoyed by the congregation and visitors. Genie shared her musical talents by rejoicing with families and friends at weddings and consoling families and friends at funerals.

Genie Fuhrman's strong faith in the Triune God was exciting and contagious, Genie served God and OSLC tirelessly and with abundant joy. Genie also shared her musical talents with the eommunity as part of the Victoria Civic Chorus and by teaching music students at Victoria College.

Genie's love for God and music was oart of her eharacter. OSLC has established a special music legacy scholarship to be awarded annually, in honor and in humble memory of her lifelong faithful service to God, her church, and her community_{Reviewed November 2022)